WYANDOTTE/LEAVENWORTH AREA AGENCY ON AGING

RUTH E. JONES, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

849 NORTH 47TH STREET, SUITE C, KANSAS CITY, KANSAS 66102 • PHONE: (913) 573-8531 • FAX (913) 573-8577

January 10, 2022

Dear Advisory Council Member:

The next meeting of the Areawide Advisory Council will be held on <u>Wednesday</u>, <u>January 26, 2022</u> at 10:00 a.m. The meeting will be held virtually, and meeting notification/link will be sent to the email I have on file.

Excused absence requests should be made at least 24 hours prior to the meeting date to assure the excuse is recorded. Please keep in mind that 3 or more unexcused absences may result in termination of your term on the board.

If you have any questions or concerns regarding the meeting, please contact Linda Ramirez at 913-573-8531.

Sincerely,

Linda Ramirez

Advisory Council Liaison

/LR

WYANDOTTE/LEAVENWORTH AREAAGENCY ON AGING

RUTH E. JONES, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

849 NORTH 47TH STREET, SUITE C, KANSAS CITY, KANSAS 66102 • PHONE: (913) 573-8531 • FAX (913) 573-8577

AREAWIDE ADVISORY COUNCIL

WYANDOTTE/LEAVENWORTH AREA AGENCY ON AGING

JANUARY 26, 2022

AGENDA

CALL TO ORDER

ROLL CALL

CHAIRMAN'S COMMENTS

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

COUNCIL CONCERNS

Leavenworth County Wyandotte County

DIRECTOR'S REPORT

Leavenworth County Wyandotte County

OTHER BUSINESS

NEXT MEETING FEBRUARY 23, 2022

ADJOURNMENT

Area Wide Advisory Council Meeting November 17, 2021

Members Present: Thomas Gordon, Anita Krondak, Susan McGinnis

Absent: Mary Mack, Tina Medina, Marc Potter, Susan White and Charles Williams

Excused: Pam Blood, Camalla Leonhard and Deloris Pinkard

Staff Present: Ruth Jones and Deasiray Bush

Guest Present: None

- Susan McGinnis moved to approve the minutes
- Anita Krondak second the approval of minutes

Council Concerns/Comments:

Thomas Gordon – Wants to know how to be a better advocate and be more effective as the president of the advisory council. How to get the existing members involved. He mentioned he would like us to provide more direction to the committee such as what projects should they work towards.

Ruth announced that we need assistance on advertising our Battling Isolation Program. Deasiray Bush will send the BIAP flyer to Mr. Gordon.

Susan McGinnis - No LV concerns

Thomas Gordon – concerns regarding Vernon Center.

Deferring December meeting to January.

Linda will send a December update for the January meeting.

Next meeting will be January 26th.

Susan suggested in January they will discuss if they would like to meet in person.

Susan adjourned meeting

Anita second at 10:36

Director's Report:

No director's report for either LV and WY.

Respectfully Submitted,

Deasiray Bush

Acting Recording Secretary